
USI Retirees Coordinating Council Agenda 
Thursday, January 19, 2017 

Foundation Office, 1:30 p.m.  
 
Present:, Jim Bandoli, Yvonne Floyd, Ginger Ramsden, Nancy Johnson, Phil Fisher, 



The council meetings will be held at 1:30 p.m. at the Foundation Office; the location and time of the 
annual meeting will be announced later. Sherrianne reminded the council that this year marks the 50th 
anniversary of President Rice assuming his role at USI, and perhaps the annual meeting could honor his 
committed leadership.  Yvonne, Nancy and Sherrianne will generate ideas for the annual event to 
discuss at our next council meeting.  
 
The group discussed entertainment events the council might sponsor for retirees.  Suggestions 
included a trip to the Red Skelton museum in Vincennes; a trip to the Falls of the Ohio State Park in 
Clarksville; and an event at the Little Creek Winery, near USI, after one of the theater productions.  Phil 
offered to research the Red Skelton trip; Linda will investigate logistics for the Falls of the Ohio trip, 
and the committee will discuss the theater event at the next meeting, when the schedule of 
productions should be available.  
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
Grant program: We will again award five $100 grants to USI employees who are enrolled in credit-
bearing classes at USI in the spring semester. Jim will obtain a list of all eligible employees from the 
Bursar’s Office, and will coordinate a plan with at least one other council member to select five grant 
recipients, as outlined in previous meeting minutes.  
 
Funding books at the USI library: Michael sent a message to Jim asking that the council consider 
providing funds to augment the USI library’s ability to purchase books authored by staff.  Several 
council members had questions regarding the request. Since Michael could not attend the meeting, 
Jim tabled the item for further discussion at the next meeting, and will send our questions to Michael. 
 
Vision insurance:  In a previous meeting, John Deem volunteered to contact Steve Bridges to 
determine the status of retirees being eligible for vision insurance.  Steve’s reply follows:  
 

The vision insurance is not part of the package for retirees.  Current employees pay 
the full cost of the program so it is not part of the medical and dental package.  We 
could ask for a quote for retirees in our next renewal to see what the cost to retirees 
would be if there is interest.  We have actually had vision insurance for many years 
but switched our provided at the start of this calendar year. 

 
Sherrianne reinforced that in the USI Employee Handbook, it states retirees are eligible for ALL benefits 
provided current employees.  Jim will ask Steve to obtain a quote for retirees’ vision insurance, so that 
any who choose to pay for coverage may do so.  
 
The meeting adjourned at 2:34 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted,   
 
 
Ginger Ramsden, Secretary 
 
 


